Minutes of the ASQD Committee meeting- Pending approval 7 December 23 Meeting
held on Thursday 15th June 2023 at 9.00 am 
By Microsoft Teams
Birmingham Metropolitan College

	Present
	Apologies

	Professor Prue Huddleston (PH)
	Pat Carvalho (PC)

	Sir Dexter Hutt (DH)
	Afzal Hussain (AH)

	Angela Myers (AM) 
	

	Christine Tolley (CT)
	

	Roy Priest (RP)
	

	Gobinder Gill (GG)
	

	Ianthe Wassell (IW)
	

	In attendance
	

	Sue Hopewell (SH)
	Anna Jackson (AJ)

	Kay Burton- Williams (KBW)
	

	Stephen Belling (SB)
	



	
	Agenda Item

	
	Apologies 

	
	Apologies were received from PC, AJ and AH

	1(i)
	Minutes 

	
	The minutes of the ASQD meeting on 9th March and the Deep Dive on the 27th of April were reviewed. 

IT WAS RESOLVED THAT
 
22/23/ 15 
The minutes of the meeting held on 9th March be approved.

22/23/16
The notes and minutes of the Deep Dive on 27th April be approved.


	1(ii)
	Action Log and Matters Arising 

	
	It was noted that all matters noted in the Action Log are in progress and due for completion in December 2023 


	2
	College Predictions

	
	SH provided an update in respect of the Teaching and Learning KPI’s with a focus on predictions and emphasised the following points: 

· Data informing the presentation was as of 9 June 2023

· Predictions in respect of all provision were produced after the half term break and involved correlation of BRAG and factors including attendance, attitudes to learning and progress; actual results, and national rates (which are in the process of being finalised by Government) 

· Predictions have been updated in respect of ALL provision.

· Achievements are expected to rise by 3% (83% from 80%) 

· A further assessment will be undertaken week commencing 19th June.  

· Retention rate is 91%

· Adult Predictions have reduced by 2% since the previous prediction round (80% from 82%) 

· Apprenticeship outcome levels are expected to be 65%, however a cautious approach has been taken due to the current out of funders. 

· Progress checks are ongoing and there is a strong focus on supporting students considered to be at high risk of underperformance.

· Reports are produced on a weekly basis and inform what follow up action is required to support students. 

Governor’ Questions and Observations 

1. The achievements by one of the subcontractors appear to have decreased twice: what is the reason for this? (PH)

SH advised that the subcontractors prediction process is in the process of being reviewed.  

2. What is the reason for apprentices being out of funding?(CT)

SH referred to three reasons each of which is being reviewed: difficulties in meeting the English and maths requirements; the challenges of getting proof of off-the-job training and staffing issues within the engineering department. 

3. What actions are being taken to address these issues?(CT) 

SH advised that a new ERM (Manager) had been appointed in Engineering to focus on these points and work with assessors to ensure issues are addressed. 


4. What is being done about unmarked assessments? (PH)

SH advised that all students had been spoken to about the delays in marking many of which had arisen because of changes to submission dates which had not been recorded. All staff are now using the new Pro-Solution system and it is anticipated that will help to address the issues effectively.

5. What is the expected turn around on marked assessment?(PH)

SH advised that work should be marked within two weeks and then referred to the IQA. The total turnaround period is 3 weeks. 

6. Can the term “wider skills” be amended to “essential skills”? (AM)

SH confirmed that the term could be amended. 

7. What are the priority focus areas for next year? (GG)

SH advised that the priority focus areas are attendance and student engagement. 

8. What action will be taken next year to ensure effective handling of student behaviour? (IW)

SH advised tackling poor student behaviours this will be a focus of attention in staff development week. 

IT WAS RESOLVED THAT 
22/23/17
The content of the Predictions Report be noted.


	3
	Student Feedback Report 

	
	KBW gave a presentation to Committee covering key events and developments during the year in respect of the student enrichment programme and the work of student councils and emphasised the following: 
 
· Events had been organised around significant events celebrating the UK’s DNA including Windrush, Pride, and World Refugee Day.

· Links had also been made to other events taking place outside of the college.

· Student Councils and have now been set up ready to be fully effective next year and the profiles of each council can be found on the Learner Landing Page. 

· “You Said,  We Did”- activities have been undertaken including upgrades to the student common rooms and development of clubs and participation activities.

· There was good engagement (over 1000 responses) with a survey produced by Leaders Unlocked regarding the student experience, the world of work, and complaints processes. The results of the survey are being reviewed by the Vice Principals and their respective teams. 

Committee also noted the report produced by Luke Adams in the Committee pack on the results of the internal Big Student Survey  

Governor’ Questions and Observations 

1. Is the Student Council structure the same as in previous years? (AM) 

KBW advised that the structure was similar but the roles had been tweaked to take account of student feedback on roles and descriptions. 

2. Is the term BAME still being used? (RP)

KBW advised that the college and students remained comfortable using BAME terminology. 

3. Do all Student Councils meet as one group? (DH)

KBW advised that traditionally there is an annual student conference. It was not possible to organise a student conference for the current academic year. The next one is planned for the autumn term. 

4. It would be worth reviewing the terminology to distinguish between descriptions of multi faith spaces and Quiet Rooms?(GG)

KBW advised that the college had quiet rooms and that work would be done during the induction process to ensure there was clarity about what is provided by the college.  

5. How have issues raised by A level students about the tutorial process being responded to? (AM)  

SH advised that the Head of A levels had addressed issues by restructuring the department and creation of Deputy Department Managers for each subject. Those team are now better able to plan tutorial provision and complement it with assemblies and 1-1 support for individual students. 

6. Will setting TAI targets make an improvement? (RP)

SH advised that improvements were expected from the process of setting TAI targets.  
 
7. How embedded is target setting culture ?(AM)

A new structure has been developed to deliver the tutorial programme and it is expected that this will help embed the required culture.  

IT WAS RESOLVED THAT 
22/23/18
The content of the Student Feedback report be noted. 


	4
	Approach to Mental Health 

	
	KBW presented the Mental Health for Students Report provided with the Committee Pack and invited questions.  

Governor’ Questions and Observations 

1. Do the resources of staff include buddy teams to prevent escalation of issues ? (CT)

KBW advised that buddy teams did not exist at the moment. During the next academic year there will be an opportunity to work on a pilot programme of peer-on- peer support training for 16–24-year-olds to support others around the experiences of BAME, LGBTQ and Disability.  

2. What is the support network for mental health first aiders? (CT)

KBW- no formal supervision is provided for mental health first aiders. They are however members of the safeguarding group which provides mutual advice and support.

3. Is the impact of drugs on mental health considered? (RP)

College systems does allow the college to track the impact of drugs but it is not a major source of current issues experienced by students.  

IT WAS RESOLVED THAT 
22/23/19
The content of the Mental Health for Students Update report be noted. 


	5
	Autumn Term Preparations 

	
	SH gave a presentation which identified key elements of an action plan created to start the new academic year and emphasised the following: 
 
· The induction process has been reviewed by a cross college working group to take account of student feedback and factors known to influence attendance and impact achievement.  

· A key focus is ensuring each student has made a friend at the end of the first day and wants to come back the next day.

· The first day and half will focus on engagement and team building activities.

· Initial 1-1’s to review potential barriers to learning and identifying measures needed to address them will be a priority. 

· An initial assessment before induction and diagnostic of English and maths in the induction period will be undertaken. 

· Ensuring awareness of Maths and English is an integral part of all learning.  

· Position statements are being prepared in respect of all Ofsted Inspection Areas so that this information is to hand and will not require excessive attention during the settling in period.


· A bespoke programme around management skills has been prepared for James Watt students. 

Governor’ Questions and Observations 

1. The Ofsted Briefing notes will be a helpful way to consolidate the work that has been undertaken and reviewed by Governors over the academic year. 

IT WAS RESOLVED THAT
C22/ 23 20
The content of the Autumn Term Action Plan be noted. 


	6(i)
	Annual Review of Terms of Reference

	
	SB advised that the Committee’s Terms of reference had been reviewed and no amendments were proposed for the following year.  
 
After careful consideration  
 
IT WAS RESOLVED THAT: 
22/23: 21
The current Terms of Reference be commended for ongoing use during the next academic year.  


	6 (ii)
	Annual Review of Governance 

	
	Committee considered the questions contained within the Association of College’s recommended questions for Committees and concluded:  

· The Committee has met its terms of reference.  
· Attendance had been satisfactory. 
· Sufficient information has been provided at the right leave to enable challenge, support and decision making. 
· Requests for further information and follow up was provided in a timely away. 
· Committee has had a positive impact on overall performance because matters have been picked up minutes and followed up with appropriate actions e.g., response to the Deep Dive requests and consolidation of the Single Focus Plan with the Quality Improvement plan. 
· The Committee’s work would be enhanced by the maintenance of a glossary of acronyms and frequently used terms and a more detailed organisational structure. 


	7
	Future Deep Dives and Horizon Scanning 

	
	The following areas were identified as future agenda items of Deep Dives: - 

· T – Level delivery.
· The Level 2 offer.
· Further consideration of what is considered to be a mental health issue. 
· The impact of AI on teaching and learning. 
 

	
	AOB

	
	PH noted that the Chair of New Zealand Board for tertiary education had attended the college to hear about employer engagement and careers support and been very impressed with what they had heard.

PH thanked the Committee and members of staff for their work during the year. 




Signed: Prue Huddleston
Chair:
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